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The Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch Training Center organized a Hyojeong CheonBo Online Events that 

was held on October 24 in 12 local centers in 12 countries in the region, including the Philippines, 

Malaysia, Cambodia, Indonesia, New Zealand, Kazakhstan and the Solomon Islands, with video content 

streamed from Thailand, where the branch headquarters is located. A total of about 330 people attended, 

well over the 200 who had pre-registered for the event. 

 

This was the third CheonBo event to be conducted online due to Corona Pandemic, and it provided the 

opportunity to address various difficulties which had occurred during the first two events. This included 

improving on the weak volume of the chanyang recording and providing advance notification to 

participants so they could watch introductory YouTube videos regarding the Ancestor Blessing and 

Hyojeong Offering Papers in advance. 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

This program for the event included the following items: Invocation by Nepal Sub-region 2 Director 

Santosh, a lecture by Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch Training Center President In-cheon Kim (the Grace 

of Hyojeong Offering Papers), and a special lecture by Philippines Sub-region 1 Leader Julius Malicdem. 

 

As with the previous remotely conducted events, this time as well, many of the participants testified to the 

immense gratitude they felt at being able to participate in the chanyang session despite the difficult 

circumstances. 

 

 

 


